W-147 Business meeting-Minutes

14 December 2002- Mission Inn Hotel, Riverside, California

Members Present:

Alaska

J. H. McBeath



Montana
N. W. Callan

Arizona
L. S. Pierson III


Washington
T. C. Paulitz

California
J.O. Becker



J. Borneman



J. A. Menge



M. Stanghellini

Administrative Advisor: D. Cooksey

The meeting was brought to order by Chairman Jennifer McBeath at 8:30 am.

1) Minutes from the previous technical meeting were approved. 

2) This year’s secretary (Sandy Pierson) will become president in 2003.

3) The collection of biological control agents, which Sandy Pierson was going to accumulate, has not materialized. It was decided that a list of W-147 biocontrol agents and their locations should be made and placed on the W-147 website. Sandy Pierson volunteered to accumulate the list.

4) The W-147 website has never materialized for a multitude of reasons. Ole Becker has volunteered to pursue formulating a website at UC Riverside for the next meeting.

5) The W-147 project will expire this year. Sandy Pierson said that he had gotten little response from members in his attempt to rewrite the project. There was a discussion as to whether we should write a new W-147 proposal. This project has been one of the longest –running regional projects. Members were unanimous in the view that the future was bright for biological control, and that while progress had been made, our objectives have not yet adequately been met. It was determined that we need to actively recruit new members. It was decided to submit a new W-147 proposal (possibly under a different number).  Tim Paulitz with help from the other members volunteered to write the project.

6) New members such as W. Chun-Idaho, V. Subarao- UC. Davis, N. Goldberg-U. New Mexico, F. Crow and D. Smiley –Oregon St. should be recruited by J. A. Menge and T. Paulitz.

7) At 10:00 it was agreed to have a truncated presentation of state reports so we could spend the rest of the time on rewriting the W-147 project. Members would meet at 8:00 am the UC Campus on 15 Dec, to write the project.

8) Nancy Callan was unanimously elected as secretary for 2003. 

9) It was decided to hold the 2003 meeting in Bozeman, Montana in October. Nancy Callan volunteered to arrange the meeting and contact members with the exact dates.

10) It was brought up that 2003 might be the year we have a joint meeting with the other regional biocontrol groups. If that is true, we will attend the joint meeting. Nancy Callan volunteered to find out about the joint meeting and alert the chair and the members.

11)  Meeting adjourned 11:00 am, 15 Dec 2002. 

